[image: image2.png]INVESTOR IN PEOPLE



[image: image3.png]igiLeeds

s CITY COUNCIL





To All Headteachers
Crisis Line & Hotline

Please ensure all relevant staff 
have a copy of this information 


Children’s Services

Leadership Support, Governance   

                               & Partnership team

Tel: 0113 37 83624
                               anne.little@leeds.gov.uk
                               December 2016
Dear Headteacher
Please find enclosed a reminder on how to operate the following systems:
	A: Crisis Line 

0113 378 3645


	B: Hotline 

0113 378 3646


Handy business cards with useful telephone numbers will be circulated to all schools via the Envopac this week.
The Children’s Services Leadership Support, Governance and Partnership Service continue to review our processes to improve the service we provide and your views are important to us. If you have any suggestions or ideas you feel will help to improve the services we provide we would like to hear them. Please contact anne.little@leeds.gov.uk.

Many thanks for your help and continuing support.

Yours sincerely
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Anne Little

Assistant Head of Business Administration (Executive Support)

Leeds City Council
	A. Crisis Line   0113 378 3645                 24 hours


	If appropriate, contact the Emergency Services first, before calling the Crisis Line.

Schools should call this number if there is a crisis in their school. Examples of crisis calls include a fire at school, serious injury or death of a child, or if the police have been called into school about an urgent matter. Children’s Services will respond immediately with the required support and inform all appropriate officers. 
During working hours the crisis line is managed by administrative staff in the leadership support service. Out of hours, at weekends and public holidays the call will be handled by a member of the Children’s Services Leadership Team.
Depending on the nature of the crisis we may also circulate a Sensitive Issue Notice (SIN) to Leeds City Council senior managers and elected members.




	B. Hotline   0113 378 3646       8:30 – 17:00 Mon-Thurs
                                                      8:30 – 16:30 Friday



	The Schools Hotline is designed as a safeguarding tool to protect children from harm during the school day. Schools should call the Hotline to report any suspicious incidents in or around school grounds, for example reports of any attempts by members of the public to inappropriately approach pupils, or reports of bogus tradesmen attempting to enter school.  Please do not notify us by email as we cannot guarantee this will be picked up immediately. 

Please find attached the flowchart on how to operate the Hotline. This information is also available on the Leeds Education Hub share-point site. Schools must first notify the Police and then call Children’s Services with details of the incident. 

When a Hotline call is received Children’s Services will alert schools in the local family of schools to the incident via email. All schools in your local area will receive an identical email message. It is not necessary to contact any other school or forward the email on to them as Children’s Services will already have done this. There may be occasions where Children’s Services need to liaise with the council’s press office and the Police press office to verify the incident and agree appropriate wording
Occasionally the Police will advise us not to circulate a message, as doing so may hinder their investigations or cause unnecessary alarm. Where this is the case we will notify the reporting school. 
Children’s Services inform Leeds City Council Press Office, West Yorkshire Police Press Office, and Force Intelligence in Wakefield of all incidents, so any regional patterns can be identified.

The information included in Hotline messages is for school internal use only. 

Headteachers should continue to use their own discretion with regard to informing pupils or the school community about the incident.
It is your responsibility to keep us updated with any changes to your email addresses. If you wish to change the email we have on record, or add others please let us know by email childrens.services.hotline@leeds.gov.uk or call 0113 3783646.



Useful contact numbers: 
	LCC Press Office
	0113 395 0244
	If you are approached by the media regarding any incident and need advice


	Social Care 
Duty & Advice team


	0113 376 0336
	For immediate concerns about a child’s wellbeing 


	Health & Safety Team (schools)
	0113 247 5763
	For advice when school has no heating or water etc

	British Gas 

	0800 111999

	For gas leaks

	Yorkshire Water 

	0845 1242424
	For water leaks

	Children’s Services, Built Environment Team 

	0113 37 86398

	For any advice and support for school buildings related emergencies

	Public Health England 


	0113 386 0300

	For infectious diseases notification and advice

	Leeds Building Services (LBS) Property Maintenance team – LCC Internal Service Provider who can carry out buildings works for which schools will be charged. 

	0113 37 82390 

Out of hours calls to this number will be diverted to another number.
	To arrange for an LBS operative to attend site in the event of a school buildings related emergency to carry out repairs. Examples include repairing a burst water pipe, making the building secure after a fire or break in, checking that the electrics are safe after a fire or burst pipe.

	Problems with intruder alarms - Leeds Building Services (LBS) Property Maintenance team deal with Security Alarm Systems
	0113 376 0339 
	If an intruder or fire alarm in a school goes off all alarms are monitored by the alarm companies who have key holder contact details to reset the alarm. 
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